
 

September 22, 2020 - First Day of Fall 

Rotaryõs Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
1.) Is it the TRUTH?  2.) Is it FAIR to all concerned?  3.) Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?  4.) Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

The San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club meeting for Tuesday, September 22nd at 6:00 p.m. 
Zoom meeting - www.zoom.com 

Meeting ID:    971 0278 0940   Password:    925593   
One Click Link - https://zoom.us/j/97102780940?pwd=WG9CQjZsYStVRlRuZEU0S204RDV2dz09 

San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club 
Chartered May 19, 1987 - District 5840 - Club #24625 
www.sanortheastrotary.com 

UPCOMING GUEST SPEAKERS 
 

September 29th  Dr. Jeffrey Addicott 
   (rescheduled from 8/25/20) 
 

October 6th  Fundraiser at 
   Willieôs Grill and Icehouse 
 

October 13th  Madison Interact Club 

Our program 
this evening will 
be a Club 
Assembly.  A 
Rotary Club 
Assembly is a 
meeting that all 
members are 
asked to attend 
and discuss 
club programs 
and activities. The meeting also gives members 
a chance to set goals and develop action plans.  
Some of the items that will be discussed include: 
 
¶ Selection of a president-elect for our club 
¶ Participation in the Morganôs Wonderland 
Halloween program 

¶ Finding a place to meet in person once it is 
safe to do so 

¶ Discuss fundraising goals 
¶ Madison High School Interact Food Pantry 
¶ Membership 

Birthdays & Anniversaries  
 

Russell Sturgeon is celebrating his 
birthday TODAY!    
 Happy Birthday, Russell. 
  

We are sad to report 
that Major Stuart H. 
Simms, U. S. Army, 
Ret., passed away 
September 7, 2020 at 
72 years of age. 
Having devoted 20 
years to serving his 
country, he spent the 
remainder of his life 
taking care of his 
family, the clients in 
his law practice, 
supporting Masonry 
and the Shrine.  
 

Stuart was a member 
of the San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club for a 
short time, sponsored by Dennis Heath.  Having 
served on the Board of Directors and as CEO of 
Alzafar Shrine Center and the Board of Directors for 
the Shriner's Hospital for Children, Galveston, a 
premier institute for the research and care of young 
burn victims throughout the world.  Stuart is seen 
here with former club members Ester Miranda (left) 
and Marie Ramey (right) taken at The Lion & Rose 
in The Forum.  Stuart was our guest speaker talking 
about the Shrinerôs Hospital for Children, Galveston.  
A man of honor, integrity, and compassion, you will 
be truly missed. You are invited to sign the 
Guestbook at www.porterloring.com 

District Governor Xavier 
Toson will make his official 
visit to the San Antonio 
Northeast Rotary Club this 
Saturday, September 26

th
 

at 11:00 a.m., via Zoom  In 
addition to our club, the 
Rotary Clubs of Stone Oak, 
Alamo Heights, and The 
Dominion will be 
participating in this meeting 
as this will be their official visit from DG Xavier as 
well.  The meeting will last approximately one (1) 
hour.  
 

The purpose of this visit is to foster synergy amongst 
the clubs, engagement among members and ideas 
that will impact our local and global communities. It 
also supports the adaptation method needed to 
engage members virtually and meet them where 
they are. 
 

The details of the Zoom meeting are listed below: 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82978537036?
pwd=VmpVeENNeVZ2eEZZZGxIMVZTVllkZz09  
 

Meeting ID: 829 7853 7036 Password: D5840  
 

Call-In Information (346) 248-7799 US (Houston) 
Password: 504557 

2019-2020 Rotary Club Citation Recipients 

Congratulations to the following 2019-2020 
Rotary Citation Club Recipients:  Alamo Heights, 
Eagle Pass, Fair Oaks Ranch, Fredericksburg, 
Kerrville, New Braunfels, New Braunfels 
Downtown, San Antonio, San Antonio Airport, 
San Antonio North Central, San Antonio 
Northeast, San Antonio Northwest, San Antonio 
West, and San Saba 

https://zoom.us/j/97102780940?pwd=WG9CQjZsYStVRlRuZEU0S204RDV2dz09
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/mexdC0RyY7UkpALBhw_cEu?domain=us02web.zoom.us
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/mexdC0RyY7UkpALBhw_cEu?domain=us02web.zoom.us


 

 
 

Not just one hour a week,  
 

    but a way of life.  

Have you signed up for the 
San Antonio Northeast 
Rotary Club team that will 
be participating in the Walk 
to End Alzheimerôs? The 
event will take place on 
Saturday, October 24th.  
This annual event is held in 
over 600 communities 

nationwide and is the worldôs single largest fundraiser for 
Alzheimer care, support and research.  
 

Although there is no fee to register for the walk, each club 
member is encouraged to join the team through the link listed 
below. This will help track our individual donations towards our 
clubôs goal of raising  $1,000. The page also has multiple ways 
to forward the donation link through social media and other 
forwarding sources which will make it easier to get our teamôs 
donation link out and will help us out towards that goal.   
 

https://act.alz.org/site/TR/Walk2020/TX-
SanAntonioandSouthTexas?
team_id=624034&pg=team&fr_id=13878 
 

If anyone has any questions, please contact Russell Sturgeon 
at:   Russell.Sturgeon@frostbank.com 
 
As a 2020 Walk to End Alzheimer'sÈ participant, you are invited 
to join us for the second Fundraising FundamentALZ webinar to 
learn how to raise funds and awareness for the fight to 
#ENDALZ ð from anywhere! We will share more inspiring 
stories from participants across the country, tips for fundraising 
success, mission moments, important updates and more. 
 

The webinar will be held on Monday, September 14 from 12:00 
noon to 1:00 p.m.  Please go to the link below to RSVP and 
receive the webinar link: 
 
https://act.alz.org/site/SSurvey?
ACTION_REQUIRED=URI_ACTION_USER_REQUESTS&SURV
EY_ID=64325&autologin=true 

As you all know, with the 
COVID-19 pandemic upon us, 
normal fundraisers are out of 
the question at this time.  We 
need to think outside of the 
box on how we can raise 
funds for our Rotary club 
during this unusual time.   

 

Many of you know that a friend of Dan Clarkôs by the 
name of Tom Spencer has joined us on several of our 
recent Zoom meetings.  Tom is a member of the 
Aberdeen Balgownie Rotary Club in Aberdeen, 
Scotland.  Club president Preston McKinney and Dan 
have joined Tomôs club for a few of his Rotary clubôs 
meeting.  Dan brought up the topic of having a joint 
fundraiser with his club where we would send 
Scotland things from Texas and Tomôs club would 
send us Scottish items.  Each club would them auction 
off the items via online.  Tomôs club is in favor of this 
fundraiser as well.  
 

Dan has spoken with our Assistant Governor Arden 
Riley for her expertise in helping getting the items to 
and from.  Arden works for DHL Express.  We are 
asking for all club members to be on the lookout for all 
things Texas that we could send to our Scottish 
Rotary friends.  These can be items that you already 
own that you would not mind donating, or items that 
you can acquire as a donation from a store that you 
frequent.   
 

This is something new, so we do not have all the 
answers for this new fundraiser.  There are still details 
will need to be worked out.  Please forward any 
comments or suggestions to Dan at 
danclark@ibc.com   Letôs work together to make this 
fundraiser a success. 

San Antonio Northeast Rotarians Preston McKinney, Becky Robles, Mike Canales, Debbie 
Degollado and Dan Clark volunteered at the Texas Diaper Bank on Saturday, September 
19, 2020.  These Rotarians, along with some members of the Winston School Interact 
Club, processed the sorting and repackaging of over 5,000 diapers.  Thanks go out to 
Russell Sturgeon for coordinating this project for our club with Andrew Gearhart, Volunteer 
Coordinator at the Texas Diaper Bank.  Andrew posed for a photo next to the 5,000 
diapers that we processed.  In addition, Texas Diaper Bank Program Resource Officer, 
and San Antonio Northeast Rotarian, Linda Lopez, gave a tour to the club members of the 
warehouse facility at the Texas Diaper Bank.  The Texas Diaper Bank and its more than 
40 partner agencies provide families access to diapers, wipes, and other healthcare items.  
All those that volunteered for this event enjoyed getting out participating in this service 
project.  Club president Preston McKinney was so excited that he stood on his head with 
excitement. 
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